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	Present: 

	Galan Moss, Norma Harrington (Wetherby); Paul Hancock (Aberford); Tony Blackmore, Owen Milligan (Clifford); Peter Beer (Harewood) Keith Innocent (Bramham); Rob Wilkinson (Shadwell);

Gwen Brown, Tom Mycock (Thorner); George Hall (Scholes and SHLAA Partnership); Ben Hogan, Claire Hassell (Barwick & Scholes); Julian Holmes (Collingham); Peter C Smart, John Richards (Thorp Arch); Paddy Procter, Peter Hart (Scarcroft); Jill Betton (Collingham with Linton); David Thomson (Boston Spa); R P Brown (Walton); Val Whitbread (Bramham); Ed Stentiford, Ian Frankland (Bardsey) Andy Batty (East Keswick); Carole Clark, Andrew Birkbeck (LCC) Cllr John Procter, Cllr Matthew Robinson, Cllr Gerald Wilkinson.

	
	

	Apologies: 

	Cllr Ann Castle, Cllr Rachael Procter, Cllr Alan Lamb, Colin Pool (Clerk – Walton and Thorp Arch Parish Council), Sheila Humphreys (Chair – Thorp Arch Parish Council)

	
	

	1.

	Introductions

Cllr John Procter chaired the meeting. Introductions were made. 
Cllr Procter relayed a request from Alec Shelbrooke MP for parishes to raise any issues with him, particularly in relation to the announcements today on planning. 



	
	

	2.

	Current State of play

Andrew Birkbeck provided an update on the site allocations process (http://www.leeds.gov.uk/council/Pages/Site-Allocations-Development-Plan-Document-(LDF).aspx) which has now begun in earnest. 
The council is currently looking at sites across the city. Meetings are planned in October with councillors in all 33 wards to bring forward initial ideas. Parish Councils in conjunction with Neighbourhood Plan steering groups can, if they wish, start looking at sites themselves in parallel with planning officers. The assessment sheets being used by planning officers have been circulated to the parish clerks in a bid to ensure transparency. 

There is a difference of opinion between the council and developers on the 5 year land supply. The council is moving forward with site allocations to counteract the potential for a ‘free for all’ situation. Developers are moving forward on PAS sites including Scholes (800 properties) and Wetherby (400). 



	
	

	3.
	In response to questions:

· The site allocations process will be completed before the Core Strategy (http://www.leeds.gov.uk/council/Pages/Core-Strategy-Publication-draft-(LDF)-.aspx) is formally adopted, but the council will bring the two together in tandem with neighbourhood planning;

· Wetherby and Harewood form one housing characteristic area (Outer North East). The global number of dwellings allocated to Wetherby and Harewood is estimated to be 4,600; 
· The housing distribution figure highlighted in the Core Strategy for ONE is 5000 dwellings - the difference between the two figures is that the rounded-down number takes account of those sites already allocated and an estimated yield of windfall sites; 

· Parishes now have copies of the assessment proforma that planning officers are currently using on site visits. They are encouraged to use this proforma where possible; if they do, their conclusions will be logged and passed onto planning officers. 

· Planning officers have visited some sites already, and are familiarising themselves with the area. There will not be an opportunity for parishes to meet them on site, however, Andrew Birkbeck will be accompanying the planning officers on some site visits; 

· Site assessments, where possible, should initially be carried out by 16th October when officers are meeting with ward members; 

· The site allocations process is, at this stage, informal; any alternative sites can be put forward;

· There are potentially an additional 7,111 dwellings or 22 sites in ONE to be put forward in the 2012 SHLAA Update following a call for sites by the council in March; these sites, at the time writing, still have to go to the SHLAA board; information on these sites will be shared as soon as it is in the public domain;

· The site appraisal is a technical process, based on how many properties a site can take, if developers want to build less properties which are bigger, that will be dealt with through the planning application process and does not need to be of concern at this stage;

· Parishes undertaking appraisals should consider the sites using their local knowledge. Very few sites will be unsuitable, but technical issues will be picked up by officers; 

· SHLAA sites can be subdivided;

· Neighbourhood plans are still important; timescales are dictating that the site allocations process rushes ahead, but neighbourhood plans should still be prepared to accord with site allocations and outline the characteristics of an area.

	
	

	4.
	Next steps

All parishes who want to take-up the option of carrying out their own site appraisals should be getting on with it, and providing their findings to Andrew Birkbeck.  The appraisal form provided should be used to mirror the process carried out by LCC officers; Andrew will be available for ‘one to one’ discussions with parishes during the week commencing 8th October; 

The council is not looking for a collective response from parishes, each parish should put forward their individual assessments, although they may want to have discussions with neighbouring parishes; 

Any parish not wanting to partake in this process should let Andrew know. However, this does not mean that they are excluded from offering feedback on the site allocations issue. 
A separate discussion is required for Thorp Arch Trading Estate; Property numbers at this site will contribute to the overall figure.


	
	

	5.
	Summary and close meeting

Councillor Procter thanked everyone for their commitment, input and hard work in this difficult process.










East North East Area Support Team


ONE Town & Parish Council meeting: 


6th September 2012 @ 7pm in Scarcroft Village Hall











